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Dear Praying Friends,

As 2024 ends I am so very thankful for the opportunities the Lord allows me to be a part of in getting God’s Word and the 
Gospel to so many in the world!

Amber and I were able to enjoy Thanksgiving with several of our children in Southern Indiana. From there I traveled to 
Southern Maine. Sunday morning December 1st I was blessed to be able to present BEST Missions to Royal River Baptist 
Church in Yarmouth, ME. From there I traveled down to Sanford, ME, to give a report to Calvary Baptist Church and be a part 
of their Refresher’s Conference. I appreciate Pastor Bell letting me set up a table to be able to give information to Pastors in 
attendance about the work of BEST Missions. Pastor Chad Colburn introduced me to several pastors at the conference and 
helped me secure some meetings for the fall of 2025 when I will be back in the area. The Refresher’s Conference was just that, 
refreshing! It was a blessing how the Lord worked in my heart through the preaching of His Word! Preachers need preaching 
too! 

From Maine, we traveled back to Arkansas to give a report to a supporting church as well as our sending church, The middle of 
the month we loaded our 44th container of Scripture. 1,256 cases of John and Romans were loaded and will be sent to our 
distribution center in Bangkok. Bro. Sam Martin will be loading our 45th container of Scripture the week after Christmas with 
whole Bibles in Thai, Burmese, and English languages, along with Thai New Testaments, and John and Romans. These could 
not come at a better time as we only have nine cases of John and Romans left in Bangkok. The rest have gone or are going into 
the hands of young people in public schools as many churches will be doing Christian Christmas outreaches this month in the 
schools. Please pray for the Lord to work in hearts! 

The Thai Bible project is almost finished in Thailand. I am looking forward to being there after the first of the year and 
receiving it and working to get these Bibles out to the churches. Please pray for traveling mercies for Amber and me as we head 
over. 2024 was a busy year and 2025 is shaping up to be another busy year. We must be busy until Jesus comes! 

Thank you for your prayers 
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